MINUTES OF NORTH ARM COVE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING
held at the Community Hall on Saturday, 12 February 2011 at 10.00 am 
MEETING OPENED at 10 am with welcome by Len to residents and guests: Craig and Victoria Baumann, Kate Washington, Len Roberts, Glenn Handford General Manager GLC
ATTENDANCE:    approximately 60 people including 16 members and 29 non-members plus guests as per attendance sheets including committee members:  Len Yearsley, Susan Carter, Tony Hann, Kerryan Griffin, Stephanie Hunter, Peter Freeman. 
APOLOGIES:  Colin Williams, John Blackbourn, Peter Chappelow, Bob Page, Margaret and Mike Nolan, Louise Harvery, Elizabeth Dean.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of meeting held Saturday, 11 December 2010 as circulated were adopted.
Moved:   Kath Kohlhoff
Seconded:  Bruce Brown

Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS - Len Yearsley briefly mentioned the following:

Water Access – as a result of the survey untaken, council will receive recommendation at its next meeting on 22 February from the Parks and Gardens Officer that works proceed when funds are available on a dinghy launching ramp, landscaping and, possibly, a jetty.
Insurances – inquiries on how to reduce our large insurance costs  ($745 public liability; $120 for each NACRA  meeting)  through Andrew Braybrook have not yielded a positive result and Len will pursue this issue after the election.
Grant funding  the $21 000 for the extension to hall will shortly be received as a lump sum and Len thanked Craig for overseeing the progress of our application. 

Tennis club – Council now requires an individual or group to take over the lease to run the tennis court – some possibilities are incorporation under NACRA or the current tennis committee seeking to become an independent incorporation.  
The Tennis committee has requested council fund an extension of the concrete slab – and this may be possible after the elections.   A wish-list is being drawn up, and plans will be provided by Rob Van Zandvliet to include, eg,  shade, shelter, locker, kitchenette.

Clean up Australia day – 6 March – Tony Hann is organising this with an 8.00 am start. 

Kangaroo road kill – thanks to Kerryan’s mapping, recommendations have been made to council for two additional warnings to be added to existing signs.
Review of admin processes is underway.
Off-road motor cycle bikes – this problem has decreased with police presence.

Fame Cove Deveoplment – the proposal is still before the Planning Minister but no action is expected till after the election.

Fire wise Meeting on  29 January  with Inspector Darren Briggs had 30 attendees.  Another meeting is planned for 12 March with people encouraged to attend in their fire fighting clothing.
Resurfacing of Eastslopes Way – no action has been taken yet.
CORRESPONDENCE IN

	From
	Date
	Re
	Action

	Glenn Handford,

General Manager, GLC
	6  January 2011
	GL Community Engagement (rate increase)
	Inform community

FILE: GLC

	Kerrie Simmons, Recreation Office, GLC
	16 December 2010
	Rebound wall and Shelter – NAC Tennis Court
	Forwarded to Tennis Committee

	Charles Haggett, Local Area Commander, NSW Police
	10 December 2010
	Off-road Bikes
	Contacted David Matthews, Raymond Terrace, Police.

FILE: Police

	Kristina Keneally, Premier of NSW
	17 December 2010 by email
	Communities Building partnership – outdoor BBQ and recreation area Grant for $21 000
	Awaiting notification of details by end Jan 2011.

FILE:  Outdoor BBQ and recreation area, Community Centre

	Leigh Chester,  Project Officer Communities NSW
	7 February 2011
	Community Building partnership for $21 000 contract for project no 4746 (outdoor BBQ and recreation area).
	Contract to be completed (Len)

FILE:  Outdoor BBQ and recreation area, Community Centre

	Craig Baumann
	31 January 2011
	Nominations sought for Volunteer of the Year
	FILE:  Awards

	Various Residents
	31 Jan-12 Feb 2011
	Responses to call for questions for local politicians at meeting of 12 February 2011
	File:  Community Forum


CORRESPONDENCE OUT
	TO
	Date
	Re
	Action

	NAC Community/flyer
	Undated
	Seeking membership renewals
	FILE:  Membership

	NAC Community/Flyer
	For meeting 12 February
	Info re rate increase and state election candidates
	FILE:  Flyers

	Charles Haggatt, Police Local Area Commander
	8 February 2011
	Thanks for increased patrols in NAC
	FILE:  Police

	Craig Baumann Kate Washington, Glenn Handford/Len Yearsley by email
	8 February 2011
	Confirming attendance at 12 February meeting
	No hard copy


TREASURER’S REPORT - The balance as at 2011 is $4111.31 which includes $500 grant for Safe Tennis for Seniors.

Maureen Kelly mentioned that the cheque for a donation from the Hall Committee for $352 has not been presented yet.
Glen Handford, recently appointed to General Manager of Great Lakes Council, presented an overview of the Council’s financial position which is behind the proposed rate increase. (Copy of his handout of Powerpoint slides attached).
He recognised that the council area is comprised of a collection of small villages with unique identities, and that both individuals and businesses value and want to protect the natural environment.

He referred to findings from several financial reviews undertaken  - particularly the Morrison Low Long Term Financial Strategy 2009 which projected increasing deficits.  He said the council’s financial position was ‘going backwards at a rate of $6.4 million per year’.
He outlined some of the efficiencies adopted to reduce the deficit eg not replacing staff who have left, closing the Bulahdelah and Pacific Palms Tourist offices, reducing library purchases, discontinuing donations to surf clubs and pointed out that if Council has raised some money, it is more likely to attract future State and Federal funding.

Glenn urged people to sign to indicate their approval of the proposed rate increase over several years.  

Trish Peters asked exactly what North Arm Cove would get for the increased rates and Glenn answered it would be something commensurate with the size of community.  Ken Duffey said the money should go into essential things like roads and drains 
Tony Hann wanted assurance that the Council was performing well and Glenn referred to the Key Performance Areas and listed several areas of excellence eg maintenance of six swimming pools, and library centres.

There was discussion about the need for a boat ramp and some people expressed their disagreement with the proposal.  Councilman Len Roberts said the final decision will be made by council but it was obvious the community was not of one mind.  Tony Hann said the overwhelming community response to the survey in North Arm Cove was yes to a boat ramp.  Len Yearsley indicated how much is raised in rates in North arm Cove: - 200 houses at $2000=$400 000 plus 200 houses at $1000 = $200 000 plus rural properties – say 2000 at $250  = 500 000.  The total then is estimated at $1.1 million. (This represents only 50% of blocks available for rating).
Glenn gave a firm commitment that, if a rate increase was granted, he would talk with community about priorities  and could guarantee that some of the money raised would be filtered back to the community.

Jenny Henry asked for assurance that there would be no further increase in the next ten years but Glenn could not give this assurance.  However, he pointed out that both State and Federal Governments were committed to fund regional development throughout Australia.
Len Yearsley mentioned that rates in NSW are lower than in other states and Glenn clarified that over last 10 years rates in NSW have risen about 28% while the average increase for other states was 60%.
Craig Baumann outlined his wide experience in local government since moving to Medowie in 1985.  After being elected to Port Stephens Council in 1987, he served as Mayor and Deputy Mayor.  He stated that recent Labour Governments have neglected regional areas for too long and that the Liberal platform has a five point plan:

1. rebuild economy thru lower taxes.  NSW is broke through mismanagement eg Department of Planning has taken over revenue from DA’s and can be shown to make poor decisions.
2. return health, education services etc ,

3.  renovate infrastructure
4. restore accountability and give people a say, 

5. protect environment –
Kate Washington explained her early years  and schooling in country NSW, her degree in Arts/Law and legal practice in Sydney, her work in litigation in Newcastle after marriage and her move to Medowie in 2006 and involvement in the local community especially as President of the P&C of the local public school.

She stated that the role of the State member was to listen to and act on behalf of the local community and to that end would attend community meetings.
She said that she had called for a review of Council after seemingly poor decisions like closing Jimmy’s Beach Caravan Park.

Tony Hann asked Craig whether the Liberal Government will go ahead with repeal of Part 3A of the Environmental Planning Act.  Craig answered that in his opinion, the Fame Cove development was the worst case of environmental vandalism and that they would be repealing Part 3A.  All details of this are not yet clear.
Kate said it appeared the Liberals had no plans to increase funding to councils to deal with such sites – and criticised the ad hoc nature of handing matters over to the State.  She will ensure the extension of time for public comment- from 30 to 60 days on the Fame Cove Development.
Jim Hunter asked why we spend so much time talking about Fame Cove when we have problems in North Arm Cove and Len explained some of the impact of the proposed  $50 million development with 200 houses facing the foreshore and a 2-storey hotel on the hill.  

Stephanie Hunter asked Craig about the drain on local government resources caused by the State Government - Craig responded that Labor had had 16 years without success to help GLC and that he would consult with appropriate people. He cited the Tourle Street two-lane bridge as an example of poor planning.
Kate responded that it appeared the coalition doesn’t have a specific policy and that a Labor Government would ease the burdens of councils.
Craig responded that the RTA wouldn’t allow Craig to see plans but he had pursued the question in parliament. 

Stephanie Hunter asked how much politicians know about local needs not Port Stephens’ needs.  Kate answered that she had already contacted local groups eg NACRA, Surf clubs etc to understand issues.  Craig cited the process necessary to address the state of the Myall River and acknowledged that there were problems with the road coming in to North Arm Cove.

Kate asked whether an incoming Liberal Government would privatise the rest of the energy grids.  She said she personally was distressed by the sale and mentioned that Labor has guaranteed no more will be sold.  Craig said the $5.3 billion energy sale was disgraceful and under a Liberal Government there would be no further sell-off.
Jimmy’s beach was discussed as an example of a cost burden to council. Craig said he had been instrumental in getting funding for a consultants’ report which would soon be available and that no decision was possible until then. 
With no further questions from the floor, Len declared the meeting closed at 12.15 pm. 
Next meeting  9 April 2011
SUBMITTED – Susan Carter

Approved as a true and correct record:

..................................................................
...........................

Len Yearsley (Chair)
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